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Update for Lyneham and Bradenstoke Parish Council December  2023 

Wiltshire Council 

Area Boards Meeting 
The next Area Board meeting will be Wednesday 17th January 2023  in Purton. 
Unfortunately The Chief Constable of Wiltshire, Catherine Roper can no longer attend, she will 
instead come to our February Community Safety Group meeting.  Police and Crime 
Commissioner, Philip Wilkinson, should be in attendance. 
 

  Local Highway and Footway Improvement Group (LHFIG). 
Next meeting January 10th 2024, venue TBC. New Highways engineer Martin Rose has taken 
over and has hit the floor running. 

Community Safety Forum 
Next virtual meeting will be Friday January12th 2024 where the main speaker will be Wiltshire 
Peter White from the Wiltshire Council Highways Enforcement Manager to speak about fly 
tipping. 
 

Various e-mail exchanges have taken place between Wiltshire Council, the Parish 
Council and steering group members. Wiltshire Council has offered to meet with PC and 
SG reps to explain way forward. 

Banking Hub 
The temporary banking hub is up and running in the RWB Post Office. 

Local 

Lyneham Banks 
 

An additional “end of 2 way” traffic sign has been installed on Clack Hill 

 
A further newsletter will be out before Christmas. Work is progressing and is currently on 
schedule according to the published timetable. 
 
Please use the email address lynehambanks@wiltshire.gov.uk for all correspondence.. 
 

MoD Lyneham 
The final works to Avon Grove Woods Bradenstoke have caused some local upset. I am liaising 

with the “owner” from DIO to seek an explanation of the works carried out, as there does appear 

to be substantial devastation to the area. The rights of way have now been closed for 6 months 
as they are deemed unsafe for the public 

Bradenstoke Solar Farm Community Benefit Fund 
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Details of all grants and the application process can be found on the website 
https://www.bradenstokesolarfund.org/ 
 

Flooding 
Wiltshire Council Drainage team is working its way through all the flooding reports recently 
submitted. On site meetings will be arranged for local people to explain their flooding issues 
directly to the team. This is being done on a priority basis based on the number of properties 
flooded. 
 
 

And finally… 
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